9Our Lady of the Rosary, Marylebone, 211 Old Marylebone Road, London NW1 5QT
Telephone 0207 723 5101
Parish Priest: Fr. Michael Johnston: e-mail: michaeljohnston@rcdow.org.uk
Parish Website: parishrcdow.org.uk/Marylebone 
Parish Administrator: Mrs. Marion Egan e-mail marylebone@rcdow.org.uk
Parish Office Open Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 10.30am to 3.30pm in the Presbytery
[image: image2.jpg]



Feast of All Saints – 1st November 2020
Fr Michael Writes: Today is the Feast of All the Saints.  It is the feast of the “ordinary” saints rather than the “extraordinary”.  Most of us will never have to perform outstanding Christian works which will bring us fame.  Nevertheless, we are all called to be saints.  As St. Paul says: - “We are already children of God”.  Our baptism has set us apart to inherit the Kingdom of Heaven and to join our sisters and brothers who have gone before us.  But all of us know that we fail.  We are all sinners.  Pope Francis says: - “Even the saints were not super men and super women and neither were they perfect”.  That is why we need the prayers of those left behind and of the saints themselves all joined together to help us on that journey to Heaven.  That is why too, the Church gives us November as the month of the Holy Souls when we can pray for all those souls who have died that they might soon enter the Kingdom of God.  Also it is why we have the lists of your deceased at the altar so we can pray for them and that we may be reminded to carry on the great work of praying and bringing those beloved people to perfection in Heaven by our prayers and Masses.
Eritrea Appeal:  Grateful thanks to all who gave to the Eritrea appeal for the Sisters of Charity and orphanage in Eritrea. We now have a total of £2086.19.  An anonymous donor has since given me a further £2,500 towards the appeal which brings it to a total of £4586.19.  This weekend two of the Eritrean Sisters of Charity will come here to 11am Mass and I will present them with the final cheque.  They are Sister Meheret from Eritrea and Sister Rita.  I am delighted to be able to present them with £5,000 thanks to your wonderful generosity.  What a difference that will make to the orphaned children. On their behalf may I simply say to you all: - “Thank you”.
Feast of All Souls: Tomorrow Monday is the Feast of All Souls.  Mass will be at 12.30pm.

November Envelopes: November is by tradition the month of the Holy Souls in the Church. Each week Masses are said in our Church for Holy Souls. If you would like your family or friends included in those Masses, please take a November envelope.  Write a list of your deceased and put that list with your offering for Masses into the envelope and put it either into the Presbytery letterbox or the collection bag. During the month of November, the lists are placed at the altar and remembered at all Masses for the Holy Souls.  Please return your envelope and Mass Offering as soon as possible to the Presbytery letterbox.

Confirmation 2021: The Parish Confirmation programme will begin in January with sessions on Saturday mornings leading up to the celebration of the sacrament in June 2021.   If you are in Year 9 or above and wish to join the programme, then you are invited to write to me briefly explaining your reasons for wishing to be confirmed. Your letter should include your name, address, telephone number, date of birth, school and which Mass you attend on Sunday.  Nobody below Year 9 may join.  All letters of application should be with me by mid-December. 

Baptism:  Congratulations and prayers for the family of Cruz Fernando baptised into our Church yesterday (Saturday).
NHS Track and Trace:  As per government and Diocesan guidelines, we are advised to keep a record of those attending each Mass and their telephone number.  Please scan the QR code with the NHS COVID-19 App as you enter the Church to write your name and phone number. Alternatively, forms are available from the stewards as you enter the Church.  One form per household is sufficient.
Corona Virus: Just to remind you again that face coverings are mandatory in places of public worship. As you may know the number who can attend a wedding is now reduced to 15.  Funerals remain capped at 30 people, and Baptisms are 6 people.
Marriage Preparation:  All Couples getting married in the Roman Catholic Church have to undergo Marriage Preparation. The next preparation for couples will take place in March 2021, the 2nd March; 9th March and 16th March in Rosary Hall from 7pm until 8.30pm.   Please see Marion the Parish Secretary if you wish to book a place.

Readings and Prayers for Mass:  Now we do not have Mass Leaflets some people may like to take advantage of various apps which can be used at Mass. Universalis is an app which carries the readings and prayers of the Mass for every day of the year.  It also has the prayer of the Church and life of the Saint being celebrated.  It is excellent and I would recommend it. The initial cost is a once off £15.  A second app is Magnificat.  It is monthly and costs £1.99 per month.  It also has the readings and prayers of weekday and Sunday Mass.  Remember we must find new ways!
Retiring Collections:  Many of our usual retiring collections have been missed because of lockdown.  The Bishops of England and Wales have asked that we take up two collections: - 

The next is 8th November – Sick and Retired Priests.  All other usual collections will not take place.

Cleaning: The next cleaning of the Church will take place on Saturday 7th November at 3pm. We really need a few more helpers to keep our Church clean and tidy. Please come along for just one hour.

Pope Francis: Pope Francis’ third encyclical Fratelli Tutti (All brothers and sisters) was published on the feast day of St. Francis of Assisi.   It is a call to solidarity for all humanity to live in fraternity and social friendship.  It reminds us so powerfully of the message of love that is at the heart of the Gospel, a love which reaches out to all of our brothers and sisters who share our common humanity. 
May I recommend it for all to read. It can be read on:- www.indcatholicnews.com/news/40597.  A hard copy can be purchased at St. Paul’s Bookshop next to Westminster Cathedral.  Cost £6.95.
Children’s Liturgy:  Our children have missed out on gathering for Children’s Liturgy every two weeks.  May I suggest the following websites for you to download so that you can have your own Children’s Liturgy at home as a family: -
Children’s Liturgy for weekly resources of the liturgical year visit https://rcdow.org.uk/faith/catechesis/childrens-liturgy/. And  maybe  something for half-term  visit Super book https://www.superbook.org.uk/ which contains bible stories aimed at children aged 5+ (some parental guidance may be advisable). In the beginning https://www.youtube.com/watch?v-0am3A9684VU. https://youtube.com/watch?v=H98zaq803Tg. ‘Jonah’ https://www.youtube.com/watch?v-YkC2MKfl5Gk. 
Remembrance Sunday: Next Sunday 8th November we will remember at 11am Mass those who died during World War I and World War II.

Repository Shop: In our church we have our own shop which stocks religious gifts and cards for all occasions. We receive our stock for Christmas.  Please consider shopping with us to support us.  All the profits from the shop go back into our parish. In these challenging times, your support would be appreciated.
Sick and Retired Priests: Need your help. There are almost 100 retired priests in the diocese and 86 more ae due to retire over the next ten years.  These priests have given their lives to the church and it is important that we pray for them as they grow older. But it is also important that we ensure that they receive the care that they require and there will be a special collection for the Sick and Retired Priests’ Fund next weekend. Please take a donation envelope and give as much as you can. If you pay tax, please complete the Gift Aid declaration on the back of the envelope.
Deanery: - Welcome to the priests of our Deanery who will gather in Rosary Hall this coming Tuesday morning 3rd November.

Carol Service: Because of Covid-19 we cannot have a Carol Service this year.

Christmas Fair:  Because of Covid-19 we will not have a Christmas Fair this year.

Feasts: Monday 2nd November – All Souls. Tuesday 3rd November – St. Martin de Porres. Wednesday 4th November – St. Charles Borromeo.
Last Week’s Offertory Collection:

Envelopes:  £254.85
Loose £494.66      -   Total £749.51
Many thanks   
Have a good week[image: image1.png]



�





Mass & Service Times


Sunday 8.30am, 11am (Family Mass) & 6pm (Folk Mass)


Monday 12.30pm


Tuesday 12.30pm


Wednesday 12.30pm


Thursday 12.30pm


Friday 12.30pm


Saturday 12.30pm & 6pm (vigil)


Holy Days of Obligation


12.30pm and 6pm





Confessions


Saturday


11am – 11.30am


& 5pm to 5.30pm





Adoration of the


Blessed Sacrament


Every Saturday Afternoon from 5pm to Benediction at 5.30pm





Rosary


No Rosary until further notice





Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help Not until further notice











